
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PARK COMMISSIONERS OF MILL CREEK 
METROPARKS HELD MONDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2022. 

 
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Park Commissioners of Mill Creek MetroParks was held on Monday, 
October 17, 2022.  
 
The meeting opened at 6:00 p.m., with recitation of The Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Lee Frey, Board President welcomed staff and guests.   
 
Roll Call was as follows:  
 
  Germaine Bennett;  Present 
  Lee Frey;   Present  
  Tom Frost,   Present 
  Jeff Harvey;   Present  
  Paul Olivier;  Present 
 
The Board was presented with the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of September 13, 2022.  Lee Frey 
accepted the minutes into the record as written.   
 
Kevin Smith, Finance Director/Treasurer presented the Department Report for Finance and requested 
that disbursements #88050 - #88265 for a total of $1,385,144.74 be approved. Lee Frey moved, at the 
request of the Finance Director, the funds having been certified as on hand and duly appropriated, that 
disbursements #88050 - #88265 for a total of $1,385,144.74. The motion was seconded by Jeff Harvey 
after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
Kevin Smith, Finance Director/Treasurer requested to increase appropriations to account 100-3650-5012 
Operations Equipment Non-Capital by $5,363.87.  This is insurance reimbursement for tools that were 
taken at the Bears Den Facility.  Lee Frey moved, at the request of the Finance Director, to increase 
appropriations to account 100-3650-5012 Operations Equipment Non-Capital by $5,363.87.  The motion 
was seconded by Tom Frost after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as 
follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
Nick Morchak, Staff Accountant presented the Quarterly Credit Card Report for the third quarter of 2022.  
No Board action was needed. 
 
Aaron Young, Executive Director shared that the MetroParks is currently soliciting quotes for the provision 
of Healthcare for 2023.  A recommendation is anticipated for the November 21, 2022 Board Meeting. 
 
Aaron Young, Executive Director presented Resolution R-22-12 Acknowledgement of Grants, Donations 
& Trusts for the period of July 1, 2022 to September 30, 2022 for approval. Lee Frey moved, at the 
request of the Executive Director, to approve Resolution R-22-12 Acknowledgement of Grants, Donations 
& Trusts for the period of July 1, 2022 to September 30, 2022.  The motion was seconded by Germaine 
Bennett after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 



Aaron Young, Executive Director presented Resolution R-22-13 Authorizing the Executive Director and/or 
Finance Director to execute the lease for the Golf Carts.  Last meeting the Board awarded the Bid for the 
Golf Carts to Lake Erie Golf Carts Inc. and this resolution is a part of the agreement with their financial 
partner, PNC Bank. Lee Frey moved, at the request of the Executive Director, to approve Resolution R-
22-13 Authorizing the Executive Director and/or Finance Director to execute the lease for the Golf Carts.  
The motion was seconded by Paul Olivier after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the 
vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
 

 



Justin Rogers, Director of Planning & Operations requested approval of Resolution R-22-14 Authorizing 
the Executive Director to apply for Clean Ohio Conservation Funds.  Lee Frey moved, at the request of 
the Planning & Operations Director, to approve Resolution R-22-14 Authorizing the Executive Director to 
apply for Clean Ohio Conservation Funds.  The motion was seconded by Jeff Harvey after discussion, the 
roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Randy Campana, Chief of Police requested approval of various updated Police Policies as presented. 
The various policies include Child Abuse, Ride Alongs, Use of Force and the Policy Manual. Lee Frey 
moved, at the request of the Chief of Polices, to approve the various updated Police Policies.  The motion 
was seconded by Tom Frost after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as 
follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
Brian Tolnar, PGA Director of Golf & Recreation presented the Youngstown Marathon Race on October 
23, 2022 for approval. Lee Frey moved, at the recommendation of PGA Director of Golf and Recreation 
that the Youngstown Marathon Race on October 23, 2022 be approved.  The motion was seconded by 
Germaine Bennett after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
Chris Litton, Development Director presented the MetroParks Foundation deposit report for the period of 
September 1-30, 2022 at a total of $105,192.16.   Lee Frey moved at the request of the Director of 
Development to accept the deposit report for the period of September 1-30, 2022. The motion was 
seconded by Tom Frost, after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as 
follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
Public Comments to the Board: (see sign-in sheet) 

• Dorothy Schill lives by Sawmill Creek and requested a nightly patrol due to people being at the 
facility after dark and noted that ATV’s were using the facility. 

• Richard Scarsella, Chairman for the William Holmes McGuffey Historical Society.  WHMHS does 
not have any interest in owning the property but indicated that ODNR Division of Natural Areas 
and Preserves does have an interest in owning the property should the MCMP Board decide to 
divest itself of the property.  Richard asked if a Commissioner would be interested in making a 
motion to discuss ownership of the property. 

• Sarah Lowry acknowledged that she signed up in error but did take the opportunity to express 
here appreciation for attending the Volney Rogers Legacy Awards Event. 

• Gary Davenport also signed up in error and complimented the staff on the Volney Rogers Legacy 
Awards Event. 

 
Commissioners Comments: 

• Paul thanked all who helped put on the Volney Rogers Legacy Awards Event. 
• Tom thanked the MCMP Police for their efforts to date. 
• Jeff thanked Dorothy for bringing an issue to our attention. 
• Lee recommended that the media review the agreement with the William Holmes McGuffey 

Historical Society.  He indicated that Richard does not bring the agreement with him when he 
meets with others about his concerns. 

 
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 21, 2022, at 6:00 p.m., at McMahon Hall. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 6:23 p.m. 
 
 
             
Presiding Officer     Secretary 


